LINCOLN COUNTY FAIR ADVISORY BOARD

MARCH 15, 1996

Meeting was called to order by the Secretary. Minutes of the last meeting were approved.

In attendance were Karen, Amy, Cherie, Tim, Lydia, Howard, Anne and later Gerry, Guests-Bob and Barb Feiner and Randy and Sue Morse.

Discussion of moving the Dog Dept.to a tent, because the Rabbits are moving back to their original barn which had housed the Dogs. The Feiner's and Morse's told why a tent would not work for the Dog Dept. The consensus of the Dog Supt. is not to have Dog's this year, being it is too late to book agility testing for this summer. The Fair Board does not want the dozen cars driving on the grounds for the agility testing and the Dog Supt. said this is a necessity.

The premium book will be printed by the Wilbur Register for \$2040.00 for 88 pages and postage. Will get samples to look at for heavier paper for a cover and make that decision at a later date.

Amy made a motion that we purchase carpet for the main offices for \$720.00 plus floor repair if needed. Karen seconded, motion passed.

Herdsmanship will be judged this year with the large animal barns competing against each other, small animals (rabbits and poultry) will compete with each other. The Cat Dept. will not be included in this herdsmanship because the cats do not stay overnite. Karen made a motion, Amy seconded. Motion passed.

Revised the theme for the Fair-Blossoms, Bloomers 'n' Britches.

Gerry made a motion to make an addition in the auditorium to store and sort the ribbons, Cherie seconded, motion passed.

Premium book changes to the Office by April 19.

NEXT MEETING: Friday April 19, 1996 at 7:30PM